
Pacita Joyce
Swan's Island 
LD 1231
 Dear Committee, 
 
 I am an 84 year old year round resident of Swan's Island. In the last several years my 
late husband relied heavily on the ferry for planned medical appointments and 2 life 
threatening health event emergency trips. He would not have been able to live his last 
years at home as a 7th generation Islander if the ferry had been moved ashore and 
unavailable for emergencies. It brings worry to me knowing the ferry may be taken 
away from us overnight and at my age to be reliant on a small boat to get older folks 
like me to the mainland in a medical emergency at night. Please support LD1231 and 
keep our ferries on the islands. Thank you. 


